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10 February 2020 

 

Dear Parents / Carers,  

Portals to the Past – Greek Workshop 

As a way of providing your child with the best opportunity to find out about Life in Ancient Greece we have 
arranged for Portals to the Past to spend the day with us on Monday 8th June 2020. We would appreciate a 
contribution of £5.60 for the day in order for this visit to take place.  
 
During the morning, your child will be introduced to Greek life and culture through fun games and 
activities. They will also participate in role-play, during which they will be transported to a Greek theatre 
where they will re-enact some Greek myths and legends.  
 
As the day progresses, a Greek warrior will demonstrate his weapons and armour.  Then the differences 
between the city states of Athens and Sparta are explored.  The children will get involved in the issue of 
democracy which will be followed by a mini Olympic games. 
 
A simple costume will help your child really feel part of the day. We have attached a sheet with ideas on 

creating a simple Greek costume. 

The deadline for payment and permission is the 24th April 2020, online payments via school money are 

preferable, online consent will also be required.  If you do not wish for your child to attend, your child will 

remain in the classroom. Unfortunately, if we receive insufficient funds, we will have to cancel the visiting 

theatre company. 

If you currently receive Pupil Premium allowance, your trip cost will be automatically deducted and you do 
not need to send any payment to the school.  We will, however, require the paper consent form below 
signed and returned to the school should you wish your child to have this experience. 
 

Breakdown of costs:  

 

Cost of 
provider 

Cost per Pupil 

£505.00 £5.60 

 

Thank you for your continued support, 

 

Year 3 Team  

Mrs Cox, Mrs Fleckney & Mrs Jones 
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Portals of the Past – Year 3 Greek workshop permission slip for Pupil Premium 

parents ONLY to return to the school by 24th April 2020 

 

Child’s Name ………………………………………………….……………………………..………………………..…………….  

Year group ……..….  Class Name ………………..…………………………………………………………………………… 

 

I confirm that I currently receive Pupil Premium allowance and this cost will be paid for by the school 

 

Signed……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………   
Parent / Guardian 

 


